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 City funds are divided between six financial institutions: Texas Gulf Bank, JP 
Morgan Chase, First State Bank - Louise, TexPool, Lone Star, and TexSTAR
governmental funds.

 Funds deposited in banking accounts generally have a fixed interest rate and will 
not fluctuate should federal interest rates increase or decrease. 

 The City’s current Investment Policy sets an interest rate goal equal to that of a 
91-day treasury bill. This goal provides a benchmark for yield. Safety of principal is 
the foremost goal, so the treasury bill interest rate only serves to identify account 
transfer possibilities in order to earn a greater yield.
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 Emergency Fund decrease is due to a transfer to the General Fund 
for Hurricane Beryl reimbursement. 

 PID’s decrease due to payments made to developers. 

 2020 Bond was closed – Major Project Lake Side Park

 2021 Bond was closed – Major Project Chenango Plant
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 The accounts that are still open with TGB have low 
amounts of money in them and no service charge.

 The JPMorgan Chase account earns no interest. This 
account is used for credit card payments only and 
maintains an even balance when possible. The Police 
Seizure account earns no interest in accordance with 
state law.
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 Part of the portfolio is a 4-month certificate of deposit that had a maturity date 
of June 30, 2025. This CD is earning a constant 3.75% interest yield and was 
renewed for 4 months

 Investment pools are part of the portfolio as well.  TexPool, TexSTAR, and Lone 
Star all have a Standard and Poor’s rating of AAA-m.  This is the rating required in 
order to use an investment pool as a source of interest. Should these ratings fall 
below an acceptable level, those funds will be reallocated.
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 Funds are being moved into governmental investment pools when possible as 
those institutions are maintaining higher interest rates than banks over time.

 The investments reported this quarter comply with the City’s investment policy 
as well as state codes. The primary goals of safety of principal as well as diversity 
are being met.  At the same time, interest rates are comparable to the City’s 
benchmark amounts provided by the 91-day treasury bill. 


